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BOILERMAKER CONTRACTORS’ ASSOCIATION

 
 
 
 

NOTICE  
 

TO ALBERTA MEMBER CONTRACTORS 
 
 

ALBERTA BOILERMAKER CEFAP RATE 
 

 
RE: ALBERTA CEFAP RATE FOR BOILERMAKERS WILL NOT 

INCREASE AT THIS TIME 

 
Please be advised that the CEFAP rate for Alberta Boilermakers will not be increasing 
at this time and will remain at the existing rate of $0.04 per hour and $6.00 per month 
until further notice.  The Alberta Boilermaker CEFAP Program is currently under review.  
Any changes will be communicated in early 2012.     

 
If you have any questions, please contact either our Western Canada Office at 780-450-
8885 or our BCA Main Office at 905-892-2244. 

 
PLEASE ENSURE YOUR PAYROLL STAFF IS NOTIFIED 


